MADISON PLANNING BOARD
Minutes
February 4, 2015
Public Hearing & Regular Meeting

Members Present: Mike Brooks, Noreen Downs, Marc Ohlson-Chair, Andrew Smith
Members Nopt Present: Brian Fowler and Phil LaRoche
Others Present: Brian Berlind, Jennifer Collard, John & Tina Hart, Kyle Hart, and Chris Young- Recording Secretary
Meeting Agenda Posted: 1/21/15 at Madison Town Hall, Madison Post Office, and Silver Lake Post Office and posted in Conway Daily Sun 1/23/15

1.  CALL TO ORDER: Mr. Ohlson called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.
     
2.  APPOINTMENT OF ALTERNATES: There were no alternates to appoint.
	
3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA: Mrs. Downs moved, seconded by Mr. Smith to approve the agenda of the 02/04/15 regular meeting as presented.  Motion passed. 

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Mrs. Downs brought up some changes. In 5.PUBLIC COMMENT, 3rd line, "The discussed the…" should be changed to  "They discussed the…". In 8.NEW BUSINESS add fire station, highway garage and maintenance garage and take out 2nd library. In 11.CORRESPONDENCE, "Two workshops for planning board members…", the word "for" was missing. In 12.ADMINISTRATION, remove a "that". Mr. Brooks also pointed out that Mr. Ohlson's name was again misspelled in Item 6.

5. PUBLIC COMMENT: none

6A. REVIEW OF NEW APPLICATIONS:  The first new application was for a subdivision by Mrs. Collard (Case 15-02). Mr. Ohlson asked Mr. Young to introduce the case. Mr. Young read the notice and told how they had been posted in the Town Hall, Madison Post Office, and Silver Lake Post Office on January 21. Notices to abutters had also been sent out the same day. A notice also appeared in the Conway Daily Sun on January 23. Mr. Smith moved, seconded by Mrs. Downs, to accept the application as complete. The motion passed.

Mr. Berlind began his presentation of the subdivision. Mr. Berlind gave description of the 15 acres parcel and how it would be divided into a 4 acre parcel and an 11 acre parcel. Mrs. Collard did receive state approval from DES to subdivide the land as it was a small parcel. Mr. Ohlson questioned the placement of the driveway and whether it was too close to the side line. It is required to be 15 feet from the boundary. The current placement of the driveway is closer than required. Another question was if the percentage wetlands in the lots had been figured. Mr. Berlind pointed out the table on the large plats and read off the figures. The smaller 4 acre lot has upland area of 2.9 acres and the 11 acre lot has an upland area of 6.29 acres. There was another question about when the wetland scientist had done his work. He had done most of the work in 2005 and then returned this year to prepare the documents for this project.

Mr. Ohlson opened the public comment period and closed it as there was none. Mr. Ohlson asked for further board comments. Mr. Smith wondered what PCS was, and was given an answer that it is a pin to be set. Mrs. Downs asked if what the view was, and was given an answer of 263 feet of site distance. Mr. Smith moved, seconded by Mr. Brooks, to approve the subdivision with the conditions on the pin being set, the relocation of the driveway, and redrawing of plans. The motion passed. 

Mr. Ohlson announced the next case a preliminary review by John and Tina Hart. Mrs. Hart passed out diagrams of her land. The intent is to divide the property to allow their son to build a house. The property only has road frontage of 55 feet which is Elm Road. This was a long discussion concerning how to get the appropriate road frontage. The only possibility is to extend Elm Road into the property and upgrade it to class V road standards. This is an expensive proposition and would require 800 to 900 feet of road to be improved.

6B. REVIEW OF CONTINUED APPLICATIONS: none

6C. REGULATIONS PUBLIC HEARING: none

7.   OLD BUSINESS: None

8.   NEW BUSINESS:  None

9.  CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:  None

10.  SELECTMEN’S REPORT:  Mr. Brooks reported that the public budget hearing had been held last night. The school deliberative had been postponed because of the snowstorm and was being held at the same time as this meeting.

11.  CORRESPONDENCE:  None

12. ADMINISTRATION:  Mr. Brooks announced that the CIP had been adopted by the Selectmen.

13. ADJOURNMENT: Mr. Smith moved, seconded by Mrs. Downs, to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed and the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM.
	
The next Public Hearings & Regular Meeting is March 4, 2015 

Respectfully submitted,


Chris Young
Land Use Boards Administrative Assistant
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